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Worship in June

Click here to join worship on Zoom @ 10:25 a.m. on Sundays!

Sunday, June 6
“Roads Taken” — a title derived, as you might
surmise, from Robert Frost’s well-known and
often misunderstood poem “The Road Not
Taken” — will be Ken’s sermon: Reflections on
the ways in which our life paths are influenced
by a blend of planning and happenstance.
           
Sunday, June 13 — New Members Sunday
During this service we will name and formally welcome those who have joined
Old Ship by signing our Membership Book since our last New Members
Sunday in June 2020. If you’ve been planning to officially join Old Ship, and
just haven’t gotten around to it, let our office or Ken Read-Brown know.

Ken’s sermon will be “Stronger Together.” What have we learned — or
remembered — during this past year about the power and importance of
spiritual community. 

Our annual Pride celebration will be take place from 1:00–3:00 p.m. on the
Parish House lawn.
 
Sunday, June 20 — Flower Communion Sunday
This will be our final service of the year from the Meeting House. Informal
summer services begin on Zoom on June 27.

In Ken’s sermon, “More Than a Silver Lining,” he will reflect on lessons we
might glean from the origins of the UU Flower Communion service, created
during another dark time in history.

Following the service, we are invited to take part in a modified “Flower
Communion”: Join other Old Shippers at about noon on the Parish House lawn
and receive a flower as a reminder of the beauty and diversity of our Old Ship
community.

We are also invited to bring your own picnic lunch and gather with others
spread out on our Parish House lawn.
           
Sunday, June 27
Summer services begin on Zoom. Our first service will, as in recent years, be
led by Ken and will in part be silent worship in the spirit of the Quakers. Plenty
of silence, punctuated by speaking as the spirit moves.

At noon, all are invited to join thousands of other Unitarian Universalists and
attend on Zoom the worship service at the UU General Assembly. Here’s the
link: https://www.uua.org/ga/off-site/2021

A reminder that past worship services are available for viewing on our
Old Ship Church YouTube site.

Colin McGinnis has been our tech wizard for Sunday services, expertly
videoing and uploading each service. If you'd like to volunteer to learn the tech
ropes to help out in the future, email Ken Read-Brown.

from the minister’s desk
Musing  

As this “church year” draws toward a
close, I am filled with gratitude. 

I don’t know about you, but I hadn’t
planned for a year at Old Ship such as
the one we’ve been through – indeed
more than a year. 

As pandemic restrictions took hold in the spring and kept hold through the
summer into fall, I worried that our Old Ship community might fray a bit, that
many would drift away. And I worried about my own tech learning curve. Yet
even though not everyone has fully embraced or felt comfortable with Zoom
worship and Zoom almost everything else, most have. And we discovered that
though Zoom gathering is of course not the same as gathering in person, it is
far better than not gathering at all.

So… gratitude: For each and all of you who sustained, and in many ways even
strengthened, our Old Ship community. Gratitude for all those who created the
technology that enabled us to be more connected than would otherwise have
been the case. Gratitude for those of you who helped Old Ship (and me!) get
up to speed in making good use of this technology.

Whether on screens or in person, isn’t it good to have each other?

Our First Parish in Hingham community has been worshiping and learning and
growing together since 1635. Members and ministers come and go. But life-
sustaining, spiritually nourishing community is passed from year to year,
generation to generation.

I am grateful to have been sharing this era of the life of First Parish Old Ship
with you, and I look forward to being together again in our Old Ship Meeting
House in September.   

Peace and blessings,
Ken

cell: 781-635-2060
oldshipkrb@gmail.com

Messages from Janet Asnes and Ginny Perelson
President, Board of Trustees

From Janet Asnes, outgoing president

I love this time of year. The days are longer, the weather is kinder. There is
anticipation of vacations, beach days, walks in the woods. It is also one of the
busiest months for me at work. June is about winding everything up while
preparing for the next year before many depart for the summer, all the while
students and adults alike are suffering from spring fever.

It’s the same for the church year. Those of us on the Board of Trustees are
looking back over the past year and starting to plan for when we return in
September. We are saying goodbye to some and hello to new trustees. We
take this time to reflect on the opportunities both seized and missed. What can
we do to improve upon the work we are doing for Old Ship? What must be
done over the summer to ensure a graceful transition in September?

For me, this June feels like it has been two years in the making. Last summer
we were still in a statewide lock-down, and each day the news weighed heavy
upon my soul. It was hard to decompress. As this June approaches, I am
beginning to feel the excitement of planning for the future. Restrictions are
lifting statewide and we can talk about being together in person again. There’s
hope in the air.

My hopes for the summer are to see more family and friends in person. I want
to continue some of the practices I started during the pandemic, including
weekend explorations of the many trails and parks throughout the
state. Reading, attempts at gardening and kayaking are also on my “to dos” to
relax this summer. And although my official role at Old Ship is changing, I will
spend some time thinking about our parish and where I will focus my attention
in the coming year. Being a part of this community sustains and renews my
spirit. 

My hope for each of you is to find that which renews and sustains your spirit
this summer.

See you in September.

From Ginny Perelson, incoming president

I am excited to begin serving as the President of the board at Old Ship for the
next church year. We are in a time of several transitions, which will bring us
wonderful opportunities for creating increased sustainability, inclusion, and
generosity as a congregation.

As we transition to the “multi-platform” experience, I believe that we will
develop even stronger connections among ourselves and our community. As
we embrace our new social justice focus, I am looking forward to our
commitment to actions for anti-racism and climate justice. While we continue to
review our religious education program and search for a new leader, I am
hopeful we can expand and strengthen our intergenerational activities. I remain
confident that our Parish House management team will continue to deliver
outstanding results and will guide us thoughtfully in the transition to new
physical spaces.

There is so much to look forward to! Thank you for the opportunity to work
together with you as we act to cherish our values and chart our course forward.

Parish House Update

Two articles will be published online and in local
papers this week - one from the PH Management
Team and one from Atlantic Development. A copy
of the articles was included in last week's Weekly
Update. If you missed it, you can download a copy

here. DJ would like Old Shippers to attend the June 10 Zoom meeting, so
please mark your calendars!

In-person worship likely to start
again this fall

The Old Ship Transition Committee
believes that in-person worship services
should resume this fall.

The committee, charged with “Re-
boarding Old Ship,” made that
recommendation to the Board of Trustees last week. The committee came to
that conclusion during a discussion at its monthly meeting on May 20.

The actual return to in-person services will continue to be based on science
and metrics reported by the state for Plymouth and Norfolk counties.

Wearing masks and social distancing will be practiced during In-person
worship.

The committee exchanged ideas for coffee hours once in-person services
begin. One idea is for them to take place outdoors, adjacent to the Meeting
House. Participants could bring their own cups, filling them with coffee and hot
water from containers on tables.

In addition to in-person services, virtual worship will continue to be available
via Zoom. This will enable members and friends who aren’t ready to join in-
person, or who are geographically distant, to continue to participate. This
practice is likely to stay in place for the foreseeable future.

Lay-led services will take place this summer. They will be presented virtually
via Zoom. They will start on Sunday, June 27. Karen Churchill, chair of the
Worship and Music Committee, invites interested persons to volunteer to lead
summer services. She can be reached at xplasticfishx@yahoo.com.

The committee was formed in April to identify and discuss issues to be
considered as the congregation begins to consider what to do, in a post-
pandemic world, when it comes to worship and other gatherings for classes
and meetings.

The committee envisions being an on-going resource to the congregation and
the Board of Trustees, providing information and suggestions about managing
the transitions.

Committee members invite Old Shippers to contact them with questions,
concerns and suggestions.

Committee members are Chloë Briedé (office@oldshipchurch.org), Ralph
Brown (ralph.e.brown@gmail.com), Roy Harris (rjharrisjr@aol.com), Dana
Kintigh (dana.kintigh@comcast.net).

Also, Catherine Mayes (catherinesmayes@aol.com), Diane Morrison
(dianemorrison58@gmail.com), Christopher Nickelson-Mann
(cnickelsonmann@gmail.com), and Ken Read-Brown (oldshipkrb@gmail.com).
Co-chairs are Ralph Brown and Catherine Mayes.

Among Us

We extend deep sympathy to Jim Robinson
and his family. Jim's son Russell, age 58,
died peacefully with family and friends at his
side, at the end of a long journey with
cancer.
Notes of sympathy may be sent to Jim at:

Allerton House, 15 Condito Road, Hingham, MA 02043

We extend deep sympathy to Brian McPhillips and all his family.  Brian’s
mother, Rosemary Quigley McPhillips, died on May 19; she was 94 and living
in Silver Spring, MD, but for most of her adult life had lived in New York.  Brian
describes her as “a woman ahead of her time; a lifelong Catholic I'd call her a
Unitarian Catholic who spent a good part of her later years engaged in the
crusade to raise the profile of women in the Catholic church advocating for
women priests, marrying priests, and acceptance of gay rights.  We will miss
her but have memories of a very rich and storied life.”
 
A memorial service celebrating the life of Chuck Malme will be held on Zoom
from the Old Ship Meeting House on Saturday afternoon, June 26, at 4:00 p.m.
All are of course welcome.  The Zoom format will enable family members of
Chuck’s from Minnesota and elsewhere to attend.  We send continued
sympathy to Jane and to Jane and Chuck's grown children, Bob and Mal (and
Mal's spouse Meg).

Nancy and Len Nowak signed the membership book in May. Welcome! We are
so happy to have you in our community!

Mary Sochacki and The Old Ship Church

The Boston Globe of May 16 reported the death of Mary Sochacki in
April. Though many current Old Shippers may not have known Mary, those of
us who did knew Mary as a vibrant member of our congregation in the late
sixties and early seventies, a fertile period musically. She produced at least two
musical plays for Old Ship: “Amahl and the Night Visitors”, with young Chuck
Landall in the role of Amahl; and, around 1968, “Noye’s Fludde” composed by
Benjamin Britten.

Both were presented in the Meetinghouse, with elaborate sets designed and
built by local Old Ship talent. For years afterward the sail of Noah’s ark rested
on the third floor of the Parish House. It was made of six-foot lengths of wood
joined to open and close like a fan, and it doubled as the rainbow in the last
high moment of the play.

All our talents, of every kind, known and unsuspected, came to light!

(A few years later “Amahl and the Night Visitors” was produced again when
David Gifford was music director and Ken LaFleur our new minister. Ken and
Helen’s 11-year-old daughter Margaret sang the part of Amahl.)

During the late sixties the South Shore Conservatory was established by a
group that included members of Old Ship, and for several years, until the
Conservatory was able to buy the admiral’s house, it was centered in the
Parish House. Mary established the Orff Shulwerk program, an early
Conservatory offering.

Mary was a perfectionist. Nothing left her hand unfinished. With her intensity
and talent she lit up the Old Ship Church!
--Fan Leonard

Pastoral Care Leadership Team       

We are all on the pastoral care team, but our
“Pastoral Care Leadership Team” meets each
month to share any concerns about
parishioners who are ill, in the hospital, or facing other significant challenges,
and to coordinate responses. If you have a pastoral concern to share with our
Team, please feel free to contact any member of the group:
Ralph Brown
Liz Flint
Elaine Gomez
Alicia Harkness
Fan Leonard
Catherine Mayes
Carol Valentine
Joan Wilson
Ken Read-Brown

Music Notes

Dear Old Ship, 

The church year is coming to a close in a few short weeks and I've been
reflecting on much of the music we've heard since September. It's been a year
of musical exploration and experiments, of new songs and new composers,
and certainly some new favorites, too. Last Saturday, a group of Old Shippers
gathered for an outdoor service. There were beautiful readings shared by Ken
and Chloë, and the Meeting House windows were opened so we could hear
the organ from out on the lawn. However, for me, the most memorable part of
the afternoon was seeing and hearing the small group attendants singing
together. It had been over a year since I had heard people sing as a group and
I was taken aback by its understated significance. It was comforting and
reassuring -- a taste of what we all hope for more of in the coming months. I
have truly missed the connection we feel when we sing together. Start dusting
off your singing voice; soon we will be able to make music together again.  

I hope you all enjoy the summer and I look forward to more music in
September. Until then!

Musically Yours,
Christopher

Educating Hearts and Minds

Greetings from the Children's Religious
Education Program!

As you may have seen from our Saturday
email, I will be leaving Old Ship at the end
of June. I have so many mixed emotions
about this decision. It is a good opportunity
for me to serve as a solo minister, and I am
very excited to take that next step on my
journey. It also means I am leaving a
community I have grown to love, Old Ship
Church. It means leaving as we sit on the
edge of post-COVID times. I am sad that I
will miss the ingathering of the community in
September, likely in-person. I am also sad
to miss the youth group service trip next spring. Most of all, I will miss all the
children, youth, and adults who make up our community.

We have had a good month in RE. The nice weather has meant that the youth
group could be together outside, in person almost every Sunday. That is a
blessing! We also had a lovely senior recognition. Four seniors and their
parents (and a grandparent!) joined us for lunch on the lawn of the Parish
House. Ken talked with them about their worries, hopes, and dreams for the
future. It was a really interesting conversation! You can see a picture of the
senior gifts above.

We also continue with our interim work. Thank you to all who completed the
RE survey. The Transgender Inclusion in our Congregations workshop has
also been a major success. We have ten regular participants and five more
participants who are attending the course on their own. Our conversations
have engaged questions of welcome, inclusion, and culture. We are finishing
up the course by asking ourselves, how can we shift culture at Old Ship to
make it more inclusive of those on the margins? I believe the more we become
aware of our culture, the better equipped we are to change it for the better.
Becoming more inclusive will make us a more attractive congregation for new
families and other diverse groups.

I am here until June 30. I will be giving a report to the board and the RE
committee in mid-June. As always, please be in touch with your thoughts,
feelings, and feedback about RE at Old Ship.

With love,
Chloë

Children's Religious Education

This Month

Pride — The Youth Group invites you to our
annual Pride celebration on Sunday, June 13
from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. on the Parish House
lawn. There will be music, popcorn, ice
cream, advocacy activities, and tie-dye. This
is an all ages event, and we would appreciate
your support! Contact Chloë with questions.

Ongoing Offerings

Storytime with Debbie — Sunday mornings at 9:30 a.m. join Debbie Squires-
Lee for storytime and discussion on Zoom. This is open to children
and youth of all ages, and content is geared towards grades K–4. For the
Zoom link, please email Debbie Squires-Lee.

Youth Group — Typically gathers every Sunday afternoon in front of the
Meeting House or on Zoom. We do a check-in. We share stuff we did during
the week. We make plans and discuss current events. We advocate for a more
just world. Please join us! Grades 8–12 are welcome. Contact Chloë
or Maureen Butler for more information.

Ongoing Offerings

The 2020-2021 Life Learning
brochure is available by clicking
here.

Bodhisattva Study Group —
Gathers each Sunday morning at
8:30 a.m. On the first and third
Sundays, Ken Read-Brown leads
us in a twenty minute meditation,
then we read aloud (this year from
Welcoming the Unwelcome by the American Buddhist teacher Pema Chodron),
then we talk, concluding by 9:45. The other weeks will include meditation and
conversation facilitated by members of the group. All are welcome. For
questions and for the Zoom links, email Ken Read-Brown.
 
Men’s Breakfast — Gathers on the second Sunday morning of each month at
8:30 a.m. for sharing and conversation. The next gathering will be June
13. Contact Ralph Brown or Rich Elliott for the Zoom link.
 
Women’s Breakfast and Conversation — Meets on the fourth Sunday
morning of each month. We will meet on June 27 from 8:30 a.m.–10:15
a.m. Open to all the women of the church. We gather to share our lives and
enjoy one another's company. Conversations are confidential and, again, all
are welcome! Click here to join.
 
Sacred Texts Meditation Group — Meets on the second and fourth
Thursdays of each month at 4:00 p.m. We sit for about ten minutes meditation,
then, this month, we'll read a chapter from the Chuang Tzu Inner Chapter, then
we'll talk, concluding at about 5:15. All are welcome. For the Zoom link, email
Ken Read-Brown. Sacred Texts will not meet in July and August.
 
Ceilidh! — Gathers on the first Tuesday of each month. So our next monthly
song/poem circle will be gathering on Zoom Tuesday evening, June 1, at 7:00
p.m. Welcome approaching spring with music and poetry. Email Ken if you
have questions about the ceilidh, or for the Zoom link to attend.

The Old Ship Calendar

The Old Ship Church calendar is available on
our website by clicking here.

If you have an upcoming event or meeting and
you want to see it on the calendar, please
email Chloë in the office.

Additionally, if you contact information has
changed, please email Chloë so she can
update the Old Ship database.

Upcoming Committee Meetings on Zoom

Board of Trustees — Thursday, June 3, 7 p.m.
Life Learning Committee — Friday, June 11, 4:30 p.m.
Pastoral Care Leadership Team — Tuesday, June 8, 1 p.m.
Committee on Ministry — TBD
Transition Team — Tuesday, June 15, 4 p.m.
Deacons — Friday, June 11, 3 p.m.
Interim Religious Education Team — TBD
Worship and Music Committee — Tuesday, June 15, 5 p.m.

Contact Chloë for links to these meetings.

Serving Others

News from the Social Justice
Council

The next SJC Meeting will be in late
summer.  This will be a planning
meeting for the 2021–2022 church
year. All are welcome to join us in
supporting social justice service and
action at Old Ship.  Please contact Davalene Cooper if you are not currently a
member of the SJC and would like to be informed of the time and date for the
next meeting.  
 
New Focus for Social Justice Efforts at Old Ship — At our Annual Meeting,
the congregation voted that the major focus of our social justice work at Old
Ship for the next three years will be centered around issues of racism, white
supremacy, and climate change. Over the next few months, the SJC will be
exploring how we can bring these issues to life in the context of our personal
lives, our institutional life at Old Ship, and in our communities more generally.
As part of these efforts, we will be engaging more directly with other efforts of
the Unitarian Universalist Association to examine our principles and our efforts
at creating a more diverse and welcoming world. The SJC also wants to thank
the congregation for their support of our work!
 
UU Urban Ministry 156th Annual Meeting — At least 31 congregations sent
delegates to the UUUM Annual Meeting on May 20. Staff members reported on
the various programs and how the organization had readily adapted to the
pandemic to provide services and programs. One especially relevant action
that related to Old Ship’s recent decision to focus on social justice efforts to
end racism and white supremacy (along with working on climate change) was
a new vision and mission statement that was adopted as an amendment to the
UUUM By-laws. Here is that new vision and mission statement:
 
Vision: We envision a Greater Boston where all people live with freedom and
dignity, and have equitable access to resources and opportunity to shape the
present and the future.
 
Mission: UUUM: We work across race and place to dismantle racism and white
supremacy culture and to advance racial, economic and social justice.
 
This new vision and mission statement will further guide the organization in its
work and will likely present new opportunities for Old Ship to engage more
directly with UUUM.
 
Special Plate Collections — We want to thank the congregation for its
incredible support of our special plate collections during this church year. We
do not yet have the total amount of donations for the Hingham Unity Council,
our last special plate collection for this year.

We raised $2691.37 for our April plate recipient, SOLA, the leadership school
for girls in Afghanistan. Since there was a matching grant for these donations,
the effect of our donation was doubled. We continue to hold SOLA, its
students, and its staff, in our hearts and prayers as the situation in Afghanistan
becomes increasingly fraught with danger, especially for women and girls. 

Our special plate collections will begin again in October. Many of our
designated groups come from suggestions from members of the
congregation. If you have a group you would like to recommend, let us
know. Please note that we do require that groups be designated as charitable
groups under the federal tax code.
 
Hingham Food Pantry — The food pantry continues to collect non-perishable
food items at its location at Second Parish in Hingham on the following
dates: Monday, June 7 and 21, from 2:30-4 p.m. and Wednesday, June 9 and
23, from 12:30-2 p.m. Donations can also be dropped off at Stop and Shop in
Hingham. The food pantry reports that thanks to the incredible response by the
community most of their shelves are full. What they presently need are:
Granola or Cereal Bars, Cookies, Rice Side Dishes, Small Jars of Mayonnaise,
Corn Flakes, and 64 oz Cranberry or Apple Juice.  
 
Anti-Racism "Drop-In" Book Group — We will meet on Sunday, June 13, at
7 p.m. to discuss Michelle Alexander's book, The New Jim Crow.  We will then
take July and August off, reconvening in September. For the next church year,
the book group will meet on the third Sunday of each month, except for
December when we will not meet. Individual participants will take responsibility
for leading our sessions next year, including choosing the book we read and
discuss. For more information about next year, and to receive our information
planning materials, contact Davalene Cooper.

Old Ship Social Justice Action Alert Network — Sign up for the Old Ship
Social Justice Action Alert Network to find out about specific advocacy
opportunities such as letter writing, advocacy calls, and participating in
educational/advocacy events with local legislators. Send your email address
to Davalene Cooper, Keeper of the List.

Important Parish House Reminder

Our weekday renter of the Fellowship Hall is “Launch” – a state-funded
program whose mission is “to empower and encourage self-determination for
individuals with disabilities by accessing work and social opportunities in a truly
community-based setting.” Launch is a source of very helpful income for us,
but just as importantly we are pleased to be able to support their good work.

Please remember that the Fellowship Hall is exclusively for the use of
Launch — do not walk through or enter for any reason on any day (even
weekends). This is more important than ever during the time of Covid-19,
to help ensure the safety and health of Launch clients and staff. 

Happy Summer
from your friends at
Old Ship Church!

https://files.constantcontact.com/eac0374a001/347d9f2a-e5b6-4784-8602-1608f542daeb.pdf
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1102270631086&p=oi
mailto:office@oldshipchurch.org
http://www.oldshipchurch.org/

